Joan Vaught ~ P.O. Box 1358 ~ Weatherford, Tx 76086

June 12, 2020

Lighthouse Baptist Church Rev. Brian Blount 1950 North Jebavy Drive Ludington, MI 49431

Dear Rev. Blount & Church:

Greetings from Arlington Texas!! I hope this letter finds you and your loved ones doing well.

Thank you for your love and support. I treasure your faithfulness and every time you lift my name up in prayer. I could not survive without what you do for me.

The Covid 19 Pandemic has hit my home at Heartis Assisted Living. I myself have not had the virus but watching the news, many have. I pray daily for healing for those who are sick. Although we have had to remain in our apartments, we have an outstanding staff that makes sure we have what we need. I know God has me here to continue to spread the Gospel and witness to those who are lost. God allows for things to happen in our lives that we have no control over. I trust in Him and know He still has a plan for me and my life. I have had more time to read the scriptures, which are comforting. I can only visit with my family through a window. On May 6th, I celebrated my eighty-eighth birthday. My family ordered a huge 'Happy Birthday' sign that was placed just outside of my window. The visit from all of them was the best birthday present ever. You realize the things you take for granted when you can no longer have them.

Please continue to pray for me so that I can be a blessing to those around me. Even though we are under the "Stay Home, Stay Safe" orders, we can still pray and utilize our time for Him. **There is power in prayer!!!** Thank you again for everything that you do for me. I sincerely appreciate it and may God bless you and your families and keep all of you well and safe.

Sincerely,
Mrs Vaugle

Mrs. Joan (Fred) Vaught